
HCS SCS SB 15 -- CONVEYANCES OF STATE PROPERTY

This bill authorizes the Governor to convey:

(1)  State property located in Jasper County, known as the Joplin
Regional Center, to Missouri Southern State University.  The
transfer may not occur until the center has relocated to
different property;

(2)  State property located in St. Louis City, which is currently
being used by the Department of Corrections as a minimum security
correctional facility, to the Highways and Transportation
Commission for the new Mississippi River Bridge project;

(3)  State property and a temporary construction easement over,
on, and under state property located in the City of Springfield
in Greene County to the Arc of the Ozarks;

(4)  A permanent storm water easement over, on, and under state
property located in the City of Springfield in Greene County;

(5)  All interest in an easement across state property located in
Macon County to certain private property owners for the purpose
of obtaining access to their property;

(6)  State property located in Cape Girardeau County to the
Highways and Transportation Commission;

(7)  State property located in Boone County, known as the
Mid-Missouri Mental Health Center, to the Curators of the
University of Missouri;

(8)  State property located in St. Louis City, which currently is
being leased by Harris-Stowe State University, to the university;
and

(9)  Easements on state property in Cooper County, which is
currently being used by the Department of Corrections, to the
City of Boonville for the purpose of constructing a road.

The Director of the Department of Natural Resources is authorized
to lease state property in Clinton County to the Clinton County
Public Water Supply District Number 3 for constructing an
elevated water storage tank.

The bill contains an emergency clause for the provisions
regarding the conveyance in Boone County and the temporary
construction easement and the permanent storm water easement in
Greene County.


